NASHVILLE TOWN PARK COMMISSION THURSDAY, MARCH 21, 2019

Commission members present: Member Alisha Gredy, Member Melanie Voland, Member Anna Hofstetter, Alexis Peirce Caudell, Member Mark Shields. Also in attendance: Administration Manager Phyllis Carr and Utility Manager Sean Cassiday

COMMISSION BUSINESS

1. CALL TO ORDER

Member Gredy called the meeting to order at 3:30pm.

2. ROLL CALL

The roll was called by Member Gredy.

3. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Administration Manager Carr advised the minutes from the past two meetings were not received and she volunteered to type the minutes from now on. Minutes from 2/21/19, 3/7/19 and today's meeting 3/21/19 will be presented at the April 18, 2019 meeting.

4. DISCUSS FUTURE USE OF WASHINGTON/JOHNSON STREET PARK

Administration Manager Carr advised that she spoke to the Parking and Public Facilities Commission about the removal of the burning bushes at the Washington Street parking lot and replace them with non-invasive bushes. The Town will remove the bushes and repair a water line in the area before re-planting. Bids are being sought for the plantings.

Discussion of Pittman House Lane making it for pedestrian traffic only. They suggested installing concrete pillars to prevent vehicular traffic from entering/existing the lane. Members asked if Pittman House Lane had been abandoned? If not, it would be a request needing to be presented to the Town Council.

Member Gredy and Utility Manager Cassiday have tried contacting someone to check the cabin structure but have not been able to reach them. Mike Nichols may know if the cabin could be saved.

Utility Manager Cassiday informed the Commission the drainage issues would be resolved as soon as there was another project that needed excavating to make it cost efficient.

Member Shields and Utility Manager Cassiday advised the initial cost for the splash pad would be approximately \$200,000 not including maintenance and testing.

Feedback from the public input meeting included: playful art/sculptures, benches, fire pits, picnic tables, green space and raised flower beds. Discussion of making a replica of the cabin for kids to play in and installing a unisex bathroom on the property.

NASHVILLE TOWN PARK COMMISSION MARCH 21, 2019

Administration Carr advised that the Tree Board Commission would like to hold the Arbor Day event at the new Town Park. They will be replacing the dead Yellowwood tree with a new tree. School children will be invited to attend.

Member Caudell made a motion to approve the Tree Boards plans for Arbor Day, Member Hofstetter seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor with Member Shields abstaining from the vote.

5. ELECTION OF OFFICERS

Member Shields nominated Member Gredy as President. Member Hofstetter seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

Member Hofstetter nominated Member Caudell as Vice-President. Member Gredy seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

ADJOURNMENT

President Gredy moved to adjourn the meeting. Member Hofstetter seconded the motion. President Gredy adjourned the meeting at 4:40pm.

The audio recording made at the Nashville Town Park Commission meeting on 3-21-19 is retained in the Office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

President Alisha Gredy

Date